
SECOND SUNDAY OF LENT 

February 28, 2021 

From the Pastor’s Desk 

On Wednesdays during Lent we are gathering at 3:00pm to say the prayer of the Divine Mercy. For years I have always interpreted 
this to be the prayer of the chaplet of Divine Mercy given to St. Faustina, who was named by Pope St. John Paul II, the apostle of 
Mercy. I think I developed this association of the Hour of Mercy and the Divine Mercy chaplet from popular forms of devotion   
presented by various religious groups like the Marians from the Shrine of Divine Mercy in Stockbridge, as seen on Catholic media 
like EWTN. As I was reading through the diary of St. Faustina the other day in preparation for our devotion here at the Cathedral of 
the Holy Family I came across a deeper insight into what this Hour of Mercy was about. Actually, to start at the beginning I would 
have to say my initial insights began with a word that was placed on my heart during our Friday night praying of the Stations of the 
Cross. Last Friday they were led by Bishop Mark and at the end of our devotion he shared a quick meditation that really set me out 
on a journey these past few days. As he was reflecting on the many devotions that were available to us during the Lenten Season, 
he drew our attention to the cross: “There are many devotions in the Lenten Season, but none so strong as the Cross of Christ and 
meditating on the journey that Jesus took to his cross and how he faced his cross uniquely for our salvation... One of the most  
powerful and simple prayers is to gaze upon the cross of Christ, to gaze on a crucifix and as we gaze on the crucifix sometimes just 
in silence we can dwell with Jesus and meditate in the silence the depth that God goes to free us from our sins and to bring us to 
everlasting life. Indeed, the cross of Christ saves the world.” (Livestream)  

That is it! That is the heart of the prayer of the Divine Mercy that Jesus gave to St. Faustina. In her diary Jesus spoke to her, “ at 
three o’clock, implore My mercy, especially for sinners; and , if only for a brief moment, immerse yourself in My Passion,             
particularly in My abandonment at the moment of agony. This is the hour of great mercy for the whole world. I will allow you to 
enter into My mortal sorrow. In this hour, I will refuse nothing to the soul that makes a request of Me in virtue of My                   
Passion.” (1320) In another entry in her diary she heard the Lord say to her “as often as you hear the clock strike the third hour, 
immerse yourself completely in My mercy... for at that moment mercy was opened wide for every soul. My daughter try your best 
to make the stations of the Cross in this hour, provided your duties permit it: and if you are not able to make the Stations of the 
Cross, then at least step into the chapel for a moment and adore in the Blessed     
Sacrament… and if unable to step into the chapel, immerse yourself in prayer there 
where you happen to be, if only for a brief instant.” (1572)  

If only we knew the privilege of this moment to stand beneath the Cross of Christ, and 
to make a request of the Lord who opens his heart to the world. See how Jesus ask us 
only for a moment if that is all we can offer at that time depending on our duty. A 
simple glance towards the cross at that moment is all our Lord asks to shower us with 
graces of his mercy. What a gift he has given us in opening his heart for us so we can 
unite ourselves to His Passion in an instant, a simple glance. See how this hour of  
Jesus draws us to a personal relationship with Him, a desire to accompany Him in this 
hour of agony, to console his Sacred Heart, by having the eyes of our soul fixed on the 
beloved who willingly died for us. Surely you can see why this is so important for our 
Lord to communicate this gift of grace to His apostle of Mercy, so that we may join 
him that our eyes may meet beneath the cross. Yes, the prayer of the chaplet can be 
prayed at this time, and perhaps it too is fitting. But first take that moment to see    
Jesus’ love for you on the cross, take that moment to accompany him personally on 
the journey of the cross by praying what he first askes of St. Faustina and us, to pray 
the Stations of the Cross, to have that moment before him in the Blessed Sacrament 
or wherever we are at that time. Then after being with him, make that prayer to his 
Father… “Eternal Father I offer Thee, the Body and Blood, Soul and Divinity of your 
Dearly Beloved Son..”  

Blessings upon your journey with the Lord beneath His Cross. -Father Gerard Cooper  



PARISH NEWS 

NEW UPDATES FROM THE BISHOP: ñThe 
Faith Leaders working group continues to strongly advocate 
for a change of the 30-person capacity rule to establish a   
percentage of seating capacity and persist with the request 
to meet with the Premier to resolve this matter. We          
encourage you and your parishioners to write your Member 
of the Legislative Assembly, names and addresses can be 
found HERE 

legassembly.sk.ca/mlas/mla-contact-information, 

and Premier Moe whose address can be found HERE 

saskatchewan.ca/government/government-structure/
premier-scott-moe/contact-premier-moeέ  

To read more of the updated directives from the Bishop’s 
Office, please come to the parish office during office hours 
and we will print you a copy. Or visit: rcdos.ca/our-diocese/
bishop-mark-hagemoen/letters-statements.  

JOIN US ON LINE OR IN PERSON FOR Divine 
Mercy Chaplet 3pm on Wednesdays & Stations of 
the Cross 7pm on Fridays. Registration for the 
Stations of the Cross can be found at  
holyfamilycathedral.ca/lent 

SHARE LENT 2021 - Share Lent has been a tradition in Canadian parishes since 1968. It was established to         
embody the two pillars of social action—charity and justice— which Pope Benedict XVI described as “not only social, 
but also spiritual actions, accomplished in the light of the Holy Spirit”. Each year across Canada, the campaign reaches 
schools, parishes, and the members of our communities.  It tells the stories of our brothers and sisters in the Global 
South. These are not stories of poverty and misery, but of incredible strength, resourcefulness and courage; stories of 
people working together to change the unjust social, economic and political situations that hinder their integral human 
development. Development and Peace and its partners can accompany and support them in their quest for justice    
because of your support for the Share Lent campaign. This year, the campaign theme is Share Love, Share Lent. It is 
inspired by the message of social fraternity conveyed by our Pope in his latest encyclical, Fratelli Tutti. The Share Lent 
collection is an opportunity to honour the Holy Father’s message as a global community, and to find inspiration from 
the parable of the Good Samaritan which is at the centre of his encyclical. Participating in Share Lent is a way of doing 
our part so that, as the Pope hopes, “every person lives with dignity and has sufficient opportunities for his or her    
integral development.” Please give generously: drop your donation in to your parish collection, or give online on      
Development and Peace’s website at devp.org or call 1-888-234-8533 to donate. Thank you very much for your        
donations. They make a big difference in the world. Thank you for sharing love today. 

THE SASKATOON KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS IN 

SUPPORT OF LIFE COMMITTEE is hosting an 
online fundraiser to support the pro-life organizations 
that operate in the Saskatoon area.  The event can be 
accessed with the following link;   

http://www.queenshouse.org/?page_id=8806 .   

The fundraiser consists of an online auction which is live 
starting March 1 and closes at 9pm on March 25th.  There 
will also be a live online Zoom program on March 25th, 
beginning at 7pm. The event date of March 25th was  
chosen, as this is the Feast of the Annunciation as well as 
the Knights of Columbus International Day of the Preborn 
Child. This event is provided with the assistance of the 
staff at the Queens House of Retreats. Admission is free 
but there is also a link to be able to donate a tax           
deductible gift to the Queen's House of $20 to help cover 
the costs of the event. We hope you will join us in this 
important fundraising event as well as a chance to visit 
online with pro-life friends from around the province.  

See you on March 25, 7 pm! 

http://devp.org/
http://www.queenshouse.org/?page_id=8806


LENTEN HIGHLIGHTS  

άDID YOU KNOW?έ A NEW FINANCE FACT EVERY WEEK! 



Cathedral Staff & Administration  
Bishop of Saskatoon Most Rev. Mark Hagemoen 
Pastor Rector Fr. Gerard Cooper 
Associate Pastor Fr. Deyre Azcuna  
Cathedral Administrator David Polzen 
Faith Formation Minister Andy Korvemaker 
Financial Secretary Linda Bobowski 

Facilities Manager Jim Nakoneshny 
Administrative Assistant Rosa Caswell 
Pastoral Council Chair Bernie Klein 
Finance Council Chair Denis Sirois 

                 123 Nelson Road  Saskatoon, SK  S7S 1H1          

                  PH: 306-659-5800   FAX: 1-888-897-7980                                                                           
  E-mail: info@holyfamilycathedral.ca 

  Office Hours: 9:00am-4:30pm Monday thru Friday   

  (Closed 12:00pm-1:00pm for lunch) 

WEEKDAY LITURGICAL SCHEDULE  

Sunday Mass Times 
Vigil: Saturday 5pm & 7pm (Temporary)  

Sunday: 9:00am, 11:00am,  
1:00pm & 6:30pm 

 

Weekday Mass Times 
Monday - 12:15pm      
Tuesday - 12:15pm        

Wednesday - 12:15pm  & 7:00pm     
Thursday 12:15pm   
Friday - 12:15pm   

Saturday - 12:15pm (Sunday Vigil - 5 & 7pm) 
 
 
 

Reconciliation  
Thursday: 7pm - 8pm 
Friday: 11am - 12noon 
Saturday: 11am - 12noon 

 
Eucharistic Adoration:  
Thursdays: 7pm - 8:30pm 
1st Fridays: 11am-12noon 

 
Rosary & Devotion to Our Lady of          
Perpetual Help: Wednesdays @ 6:00pm 
Rosary: Saturday 11:45am-12noon 

 
 
 

 

Please Include in your Prayers 

This list is for those who are in need of prayer, whether they be sick or well, living or deceased. If you 

would like your name or a name of a loved one to be listed, please call the parish office. Those whose 

names are listed must consent to having their name on the list. Please note, names will be removed from 

this prayer list after 4 months. If you would like your name or the name of a loved one to remain on the 

list after 4 months, please call the parish office and ask to have the name continued.  

 

Lois Anderson-Grant  
Al Anderson 
MaryAnne Zadworny-Principe  
& Family  
Wanda Woznik  
Maureen Switski 
Edward Tham  

Arthur Ecker                                                                     
Kayden Kot  
Pete Kot  
Caroline Hamm 
Patrick Paiva 
Ken Cey  
Marion Anderson  

Maria Curran & Family 
Lorna Martin  
Susan Kleiter 
Lorna Martin  
Gerald Barrie 

Contact Us 
Baptism (Infants):  andy@holyfamilycathedral.ca 
Christian Initiation (RCIA): 
andy@holyfamilycathedral.ca 
Confirmation and First Eucharist: hfsacraments.ca 
Marriage: deyre@holyfamilycathedral.ca 
Marriage Preparation: Next session - March 5/6 
2021. dpolzen@rcdos.ca 

Reconciliation By appointment:                             
info@holyfamilycathedral.ca 
Communion to Homebound & Elderly:  
info@holyfamilycathedral.ca or call 306-659-5800. 
Facility Rentals: jim@holyfamilycathedral.ca 
To add people to the prayer list:  Parish Office during 
the week at 306-659-5800. 
Covenant of Care: Parish Office: 306-659-5800 

Lenten Devotions:  
Divine Mercy Chaplet: Wednesdays @ 3pm 
Stations of the Cross: Fridays @ 7pm 


